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It is hard to believe that the holiday season is behind us and we are into a 
New Year. I hope everyone is keeping warm through these freezing cold 
temperatures!  
 
There was no meeting held this month due to the weather! 

 
Weather Conditions on January 23 
 
I received numerous phone calls and e-mails concerning how the weather 
was at dismissal. I addressed your comments and concerns that the district 
should have called for an early dismissal.  

 
Grievance  
 
PJTA filed a grievance against the district because an administrator per-
formed teacher observations, which is not part of their responsibilities. Not 
only did the administrator’s actions violate the APPR Memorandum of 
Agreement, the administrator’s comments were biased and unprofessional. 
 
The district responded that those teachers who had their observation done 
by the administrator would have their observation re- done by an adminis-
trator in their building. 

 
PJTA Dues 
 
PJTA dues that were paid in 2016 were $739.03. 
 

Holiday Toy Drive 

I want to thank you all for your generosity in contributing to the Holiday Toy 
Drive. 
 

www.pjta.us 
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President’s Message 
 

Continued from page  1 
 
 

Food Drive 
Our post-holiday food drive is coming to a close. Please be generous! Jenny McElroy will be collect-

ing everything on February 10. 

 

Salary Adjustment Form 
 
Once you have completed an approved graduate course or 45 hours of an approved in-service 

course(s), you must submit a salary adjustment claim form and an official college transcript to the 

business office by the end of February. There are two official months for submission. One is at the 

end of October and the other is at the end of February of each year. 

 

Happy New Year! 

 

Regis Foster 
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Correspondence 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Sympathy 

 
 

Get Well 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


